

Byron Brown Senior Pastor

Adam Wuthnow Associate Pastor

John Johnson Worship & Administrative Pastor

Matt Pullen Student Pastor

Debbie Jolly Church Secretary

Carolyn Johnson

Administrative Assistant



A PUBLICATION OF FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH OF INVERNESS

Website: www.fbcinverness.com Facebook: FBC Inverness

church center

Scan the QR code to get started and

connect with the life of your church



First Baptist Church of Inverness 550 Pleasant Grove Road Inverness, FL 34452



The HUB

August 2025

FOLLOWING GOD PRAYERFULLY AND PASSIONATELY!

Building Up the Body of Christ

Let me encourage you to prayerfully look through this newsletter. It has a lot of information about ministry programming and upcoming events. But even more importantly, it helps us to stay connected and involved in the Body of Christ!

Paul says something interesting in Ephesians 4:15-16:

But speaking the truth in love, let us grow in every way into Him who is the head – Christ. From Him the whole body, fitted and knit together by every supporting ligament, promotes the growth of the body for building up itself in love by the proper working of each individual part.

Being a believer in Jesus Christ is not just about individual fulfillment. In fact, according to Paul, if we are not connected to the Body of Christ and helping one another grow, we are missing the whole point. We are not meant to live this life of faith in isolation but in the corporate identity of community, the church called out of the world and called to live together.

Starting in August, the Pastor's Class on Wednesday evenings will be about the Body of Christ.

Every year, I will cover the same material, allowing everyone to join in whenever they can. I hope that all church members, both new and seasoned, will receive the same training. Here is the schedule:

Class 101, Spring Session: Belonging in the Body of Christ (Membership)

Class 201, Summer Session: Growing in the Body of Christ (Maturity)

Class 301, Fall Session: Serving in the Body of Christ (Ministry)

Class 401, Winter Session: Multiplying in the Body of Christ (Missions)

We meet in the Choir Rehearsal Room behind the sanctuary at 6 pm. Come join us!

"Building up itself in love" requires connection and commitment. As we enter the month of August and begin to consider our responsibilities as the church, please be prayerful about getting involved. It is the only way to mature in your faith!

So, where do you fit in? How are you using your spiritual gifts to serve and grow? I look forward to seeing how the Body of Christ is built up in the days to come!

By His Grace!

Pastor Byron

Contact Pastor Byron at byron@fbcinverness.com

Page 2

Student Ministry

Howdy Church Family,

Pastor Matt writing to you fresh off the BUSY-ness of VBS! What a whirlwind of a week! God was exalted! Kids were impacted, and we had an awesome week! I wanted to give some updates concerning the ministries of our church, but more importantly, I wanted to encourage you all to continue to pray for our church and all that God is doing through us. We want to continue to equip and edify all those who call FBC their home church, and we also want to make a kingdom impact in the lives of all others who walk through our doors and those we meet in the community. I'm reminded of what Jesus said in Matthew 9:37-38, "Then he said to his disciples, 'The harvest is plentiful, but the laborers are few; therefore pray earnestly to the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into his harvest."

After realizing that something great belongs to someone else, the natural response may be one of two inclinations... Either we try to take credit for what doesn't belong to us, which is deception at the root, or we passively release ourselves from all responsibility and take no part in it... Afterall, why would we want to be a part of something that that isn't for our credit? Notice how Jesus doesn't give allowance for either of these responses and clearly establishes that the harvest is HIS; yet, he calls us to take the active part of LABORING in what belongs to him! He is the "Lord of the harvest," and we are the laborers going "into his harvest." It's obvious to me, that people don't usually care to tend to something that does not belong to them unless they are truly submitted and devoted to whom the "something" belongs. And it's no different with Jesus. Only when we are submitted and devoted to him, will we gladly take part in laboring in his harvest, fully knowing the harvest and the glory belongs to him.

Part of the labor for us as a church is being intentional with the lives God allows us to steward. Here's some snapshots of that stewardship:

- * If you didn't get a chance to hear about Camp SURGE, our youth had an awesome time in the Lord and with each other! We had 26 youth join us, and many of them were touched by God and made a commitment to follow Christ! Praise HIM!
- * On that note, I also have to praise God for the moments of conversation I'm able to have with our youth on a day-to-day basis... I'm so blessed by the way God moves in the small things that would never be written and shared.
- VBS was Awesome! We had consistently between 120 and 140 young lives in rotation throughout the week. On Thursday, when I challenged all those who profess to live for Christ and obey his word to raise their hand, we had too many kids to count raise their hand! I would say, at least 80 kids! Praise Him!
- * With VBS we partnered with uncle Charlie and Carlitos, the BE BRAVE MONKEY! And our Kids Ministry is going to start a missions project to help encourage kids going through life's toughest battles. Can't Wait to start this officially! We were already able to give a few monkeys away to some brothers who lost their mom. And we were able to talk with and pray for the dad who lost his wife. And we actually got word from the grandma in the family that the dad and boys were super blessed by this missions initiative. So Praise Him!

Continued on Page 3.

First Baptist Inverness Page 11

Birthdays

Byron Brown	8/1	Luis Martinez	8/14	Trinity Messere	8/25
Hunter Hooper	8/1	Pam Porter	8/14	Dianna Cooper	8/25
Jim Nyberg	8/1	Nathan Clyde	8/17	Kat Berg	8/25
Norma Jordan	8/2	Sam Richardson	8/17	Bobbie Jack	8/25
Dawn King	8/2	Gabe DeMarco	8/18	Sharon Love	8/25
Steve Love	8/2	Hunter Swartzfager	8/18	Eddie Garcia	8/26
Mary Barnes	8/3	Paige Hooper	8/18	Kevin Kaiser	8/26
Thea Wuthnow	8/3	Pam Jordan	8/18	Tina Stuart	8/26
Michael Ross	8/3	Sally Taylor	8/18	Julianna Lopez	8/28
Amy Bailey	8/7	Robert Butzer	8/20	Zoey Lacey	8/28
Ananias Pullen	8/9	Bev Capo	8/20	Job Pullen	8/29
Aryanna Posadny	8/10	Allen Pratt	8/21	Amber Myers	8/29
Butch Perdue	8/10	Janice Saltmarsh	8/23	Kim Smith	8/29
Arela De Noma	8/11	Brad Teegarden	8/24	Myrna Twomey	8/29
Grady Mansfield	8/12	Joanne Evers	8/24	Linda Miller	8/31
Noah Wheeler	8/14	Bob Poore	8/24		

If you have a August birthday and your name does not show up on the Birthday List, it means we are missing some or all of your information. Please log into the Church Center App and update your information or contact Debbie Jolly at debbie@fbcinverness.com or by calling the church office at 352-726-1252 so that we may update your information. Thank you.

Welcome To The Family

New Church Member Lauren Maxson

Memorials & Honors

In Memory of Jerry Jack
For: Operation Christmas Child

From: Bobbie Jack

In Memory of Conrad Porter
For: Operation Christmas Child

From: Albert & Marilyn Jordan

In Memory of Belva Giddens
For: Operation Christmas Child
From: Flo Hayward & Family

From: Larry & Sherry White

For: General Fund From: Hill Company, Inc. Page 10 The HU

Notes

Many thanks to the ladies who furnished the luncheon for our family and friends after Mom's service. Mom loved your church and pastors.

The Family of Betty Lou Friess

Thank you for all your cards and prayers. I am gradually recovering and my sisters are caring for me.

Sincerely, Nancy Childers

Dear First Baptist Family,

I want to express my appreciation for all the prayers for me and my husband while he was in the hospital, and for the love expressed and the ongoing prayers after his passing. I'm so glad I'm a part of the family of God!

Carolyn Perez

Dear Pastor Byron and Church Family,

I've given my yes to God.

When I first entered high school in 2020 I was anxious and honestly scared of what my future held. I was going through the motions of school and looking through colleges at conventions with my family. When people asked what I wanted to do I didn't know how to answer. Everyone around me seemed to know what they wanted to do and I was unsure of what I'd do after graduation. I looked through colleges thinking maybe this was what I needed. I had things I was interested in and enjoyed but nothing that I wanted to spend my life doing

A year later in the spring of 2021, Life Action came to my church for a Revival Summit. When I first entered our church and sat down for service it felt like everything clicked. As I saw what the travel members were doing and how they served, I finally knew what I wanted to do. What I needed to do. I felt God calling me to join Life Action's travel team. For the past 3 summers I've served at Life Action's family camp in Buchanan, Michigan preparing for when I would join the traveling team. Each year I fundraised \$2,300 so I could be able to fly and pay for any expenses while I served at the camp.

This year now that I've graduated I will be returning to the Family Camp and joining the travel team. While traveling I'm looking forward to growing closer to Christ with like-minded individuals and serve the people of the churches we go to, while furthering the Kingdom of God. Before going on mission with the traveling team I will need to raise at least \$6,000 dollars. That covers my fee to join the team and all expenses needed for a year. Please pray as I serve as a member of the children's ministry. If the Lord leads you to partner with me and help meet my financial needs, thank you. I'm trusting God's provision through his people to help send me there (3 John 6-8). Please also partner with me in prayer that God will use me to share his love as I minister to the people and kids that I meet. Prayer is the most powerful thing, and I deeply appreciate them as I get ready for this next step in my life and walk with Christ.

Sincerely, Ella Vici

Give online by scanning the QR Code.
Or visit LifeAction.org/Support and search for Ella Vici in the drop down list under Project.



First Baptist Inverness Page 3

Continued from Page 2.

* We have started a youth praise team, Anchored Praise! And we are working on developing not just musical skills, but character in worshiping God in spirit and in truth.

- * We will start quarterly Family Fun Days as a day to come and fellowship with some folks that maybe you don't get to connect with very often. Family and friends are welcome! Look for dates in bulletin or church email.
- * We will have our Stuff the Bus school drive in the foyer! If you are able to bless teachers and students, we would love to be able to give some needed supplies.
- * Grace Christian School is an awesome ministry of our church and is growing! This opens the door to minister to over 40 kids over the span of the entire school year! I personally have the chance to lead chapels and hangout with these students throughout the week. Be praying for kingdom growth! I'm excited.

More to come, but that's it for now! God bless his Church!

For His Kingdom, Pastor Matt

Contact Pastor Matt at matt@fbcinverness.com

Grace Christian School



Grace Christian has wrapped up its first year – and is ready to jump into the next year in just a few short weeks. As a quick recap of the 2024-25 school year, we started the year with 14 students, jumped up to 18, and then ended with 15. We had 7 students make a decision to follow Christ, and 5 GCS students attended youth camp this summer! We went on 5

field trips and were blessed to be able to participate.

For the 2025-26 school year, we're starting with at least 43 students! We have added 4th and 5th grades and 4 new staff members. Three of our new staff attend FBI! (The other staff members live in Hernando County and attend their local churches.) It has truly been a blessing to see the staff that God has brought to our school. There is a combined teaching experience of over 50 years in just our small staff!

Grace Christian is also beginning a new dyslexia tutoring program and lots of after-school clubs this year. GCS has also become a Participant Member of the Florida Association of Christian Colleges and Schools (FACCS), which allows our students to participate in their competitions and festivals. These would include fine arts, writing, and Brain Bowl. And we're hoping to offer a soccer team this year!

So many exciting things are happening! Stay tuned for the big mascot reveal coming soon!

The HUB

From The Finance Committee

What the Finance Committee and Finance Office Do

Are you curious about what the Finance Committee and Finance Office do?

According to the 2024 Church By-Laws:

- "The purpose of the Finance Committee is to develop a program that includes budget development, budget administration and financial stewardship education."
- "The duties of the Finance Committee shall include, but are not limited to the following:
 - Develop and present to the Church for adoption a budget to implement the annual program of work.
 - Administer the budget by approving expenditures and recommending needed adjustments.
 - Implement adequate financial systems.
 - Oversee a continuing program of Finance education for the congregation."
- The Finance Office works in partnership with the Finance Committee to:
 - "Ensure that proper financial practices and procedures are maintained for the Church."
 - Make "certain that all receipts and disbursements are properly recorded on the books of the Church."

The Finance Office is generally staffed on Mondays and Wednesday mornings in the church office. Duties include the following:

- Weekly, the Counting Team counts and deposits the offering from Sunday.
- The Finance Office records the donations by individual and by fund (e.g., general fund, designated funds, etc.).
- The Finance Office works with our outsourced bookkeeper and payroll servicer to:
 - Request checks for bills or reimbursement requests.
 - Set up new employees in the payroll system.
 - Record deposits of offerings, bank interest, etc.
 - Review financial statements and present them to the Finance Committee monthly and to the congregation quarterly.

Stewardship, Accountability, Transparency

Please contact Dawn Theroux (dawntherouxrealtor@gmail.com) or Lisa Van Dong (treasurer@fbcinverness.com) with questions.

First Baptist Inverness

Women's Ministry



If you were to be asked this question, how would you answer? "Which woman of the Bible would you enjoy having coffee or tea

That question was one of a few ice breaker questions at the Latte Da! crafting sessions on the 19th of last month. Who would Four Corner Sisters you choose? Mary, the mother of Jesus? Esther? Ruth?

a ministry of First Baptist Church, Inverness The crafts were enjoyed by all who attended and the demand for a repeat session was heard. Watch for future Crafty Lady sessions in

future months.

Do you have a craft you would love to share with us? Is there one you'd like to learn? **Share with someone on the Women's Ministry team!**

Now is the time to sign up for the retreat! Deadlines are fast approaching. August 31 is the deadline for the full amount to be paid. You don't want to miss this! It is life changing. The new friendships that are made and existing ones that are deepened is the basis for our Four Corner Sisters logo. The teaching from the speaker will add depth to your walk with the Lord! (I'm anxious to see how sweet tea and Jesus fit together.)

The cost is \$225 for a double occupancy and \$275 for a single occupancy. There are scholarships available. Please contact Jana at 580-467-6106 or Tiff at 316-217-5480 for more information.

We have been anticipating the next women's Bible study and that time is here! Gayle McClaurin has developed a study of the Gospels and will be sharing the study with us as well as leading the discussion. Beginning Thursday, August 28, we will meet on Thursday mornings at 10 AM in the fellowship hall. Bring your Bible and come ready to learn!

Set aside Saturday, September 6 for our next brunch. We will be highlighting books, our church library, and a new author in our church. You'll not want to miss it! Watch for more details later.

Ministry of Warmth



Greetings from the Ministry of Warmth!

Psalm 95:1 Oh come, let us sing to the Lord! Let us shout joyfully to the Rock of our salvation. (NKJV)

Come and join us as we knit and crochet items for the Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes and for local ministries, reaching others with God's love.

Some items we make are hats, hair scrunchies, headbands, bracelets, and washcloths. The hats can also be made using looms.

Also, we have the knitting needles, crochet hooks, looms, and yarn available. We thank God for His generous provision to our ministry.

We meet every Thursday afternoon 2:00—4:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall. For more information or questions, please contact Willie Howe at 352-726-1252.

Page 8 The HU

Biblical Counseling



I Wish My Wife Came With A Manual

Everything we purchase comes with a set of operator instructions, including our cell phone, camera, and computer. Have you ever wished your spouse came with an owner's manual? Imagine how easy it would be to live with each other if we all were born with a set of instructions on "How to Troubleshoot When Marital Difficulties Arise." But your spouse is a man/woman, and he/she does not come with an owner's

manual. First, the concept of ownership is mutual in Scripture. Your spouse's body does not belong to them alone, but to you (1 Cor. 7:4). Our owner's manual is deep within our heart; you might prefer the term operator's manual. There we find all the essential personal information needed to understand and nurture our relationship with our spouse (Ps. 19:7; 2 Tim. 3:16-17; 2 Peter 1:3).

The Bible tells us that husbands are to live with their wives in an understanding way (1 Pet. 3:7; Prov. 20:5) and wives are to respect their husbands and conduct themselves purely (1 Pet. 3:1-2; Eph. 5:22). It is the husband's job to understand his wife. How can he ever do that? Well, he will have to understand the biblical view of marriage and the importance of biblical communication in marriage. This is no small task.

Marriage was created and designed by God to deal with Adam's issue of being alone, so He created a helper suitable for him (Gen. 2:18, 19-24). God established clear lines of responsibility to eliminate conflicts that would arise in our marriages. The husband is under God and is the head of his home (Eph. 5:22-27; 1 Tim. 3:4-5). As the head of his home, he is financially responsible to lovingly and biblically guide his home. He would be wise to let his wife, his helper, take the leadership in those areas where she is more gifted (Prov. 31:10-31). In those areas where he is more gifted than his wife, he should take the lead in decision-making.

The husband and wife can and should share insights and advice in every area, but one ought to be given the responsibility of seeing that things get done. In areas that are not vitally important or spelled out in Scripture, we must be willing to defer to the other person. We do not need to make an issue of everything. Talking to each other, assigning responsibility, making decisions, supporting each other, and helping carry out our decisions are important.

When we sort out responsibilities, this does not mean that that area is one person's exclusive responsibility, but it does mean that when a difference of opinion arises, one person may make the decision. However, in most areas, full and open discussion is to be conducted, and all options, alternatives, and pros and cons are to be considered. Sometimes, a difference of opinion will arise, and someone must be allowed to make the decision. That decision could be to wait until God brings the two of you into agreement.

"Sorting out responsibilities" means that we recognize that God has given each of us abilities and capacities that make us more competent in some areas than our spouse. We can delegate responsibilities that are in keeping with our spouse's abilities. The husband may maintain veto power, but he will not use his veto unless his wife's decisions violate biblical principles.

The Bible reveals that love is not rude or self-seeking (1 Cor. 13:5). Our joy is complete by being likeminded, having the same love, and being of one spirit and purpose (Phil. 2:2-4). We are to be devoted to one another in love and honor one another above ourselves (Rom. 12-10). If we continue to bite and devour each other, we will be destroyed by each other (Gal. 5:15).

Are you able to read your spouse's manual? Would you benefit from guidance in navigating marital issues? Contact our Biblical Counseling Ministry:

Jim and Paula Johnson, (904) 704-8260/(904) 860-0986/john525136@gmail.com, Pastor Byron Brown (352) 726-1252/byron@fbcinverness.com First Baptist Inverness Page 5

Mission Team



Hello Church Family!

Hope everyone has had a great year so far!

The Mission Team has decided to host a Rummage sale in September! We are still working out small details, but it will be a donation fundraiser event!

So if you have things you are trying to get rid of at home you can bring them by the church when the event gets closer! Please be praying with us as we get this event planned and that God uses it to His will and glory!

We are still praying about an international mission trip in 2026 and a national mission trip in 2027! We are very focused on these trips being God centered and God driven because it's all in His power and timing! Please continue to be in prayer with us as we pray over opportunities and follow God's will for these trips!

May God bless you all!

~Mission Team

Book Review

i: The Root of Sin Exposed by Steve Gallagher, published by Pure Life Ministries; Dry Ridge, KY, 2017.

When opera singers are warming up, it often sounds like they are saying, "Me, me, me, meeeee." When they are doing this, it is not their way of saying, "hey everyone, look at me I'm about to sing!" but rather, they are using the "mi" of the solfege to attune their vocal cords to the music chords. However, there are times when each of us has an actual "me, me, me" mentality.

In this book, the founder of Pure Life Ministries, Steve Gallagher exposes and addresses the topic of pride. Steve starts by walking us through the great realm of "i" (lower case on purpose) and examines the human ego. Sin affects the inner life of man. We are fallen creatures who seek after ourselves and not God. The history of pride is examined, starting at when it was first found in Satan. Pride is the root of many other sins and problems that bloom in the life of humans. Just as Eve was tempted by the pride of life, so we too are tempted daily with that very same pride.

Steve then examines the forms of pride, and there are many. Behind the sin of stealing is the prideful attitude of, "I should get this." Behind an affair is the attitude of, "I should be happy." Behind violence and conflict is, "I am right." All of these have a similar word…I. God revealed to Moses that He is the great "I Am that I Am." Pride is when we decide that the i am of me is more important than the I AM of God.

Lastly, he goes on to address the kingdom of lowliness. Steve and Pure Life Ministries have spent decades helping men and women who are battling addiction, specifically regarding matters of lust and infidelity. One thing that is common in every form of addiction is idolatry and pride. Trusting in something else to satisfy us. Those who are addicted to any vice have put themselves as the one who is to be most satisfied and when that satisfaction is threatened, more conflict will follow. The cure for the disease of pride is humbly bowing before the throne of the only one who ever lived a perfectly humble life.

I recommend this book, not just for those who are struggling with addiction, or who are fully aware of how steeped they are in pride, but for everyone. The moment we think that we no longer have any pride is perhaps the surest sign that we are still in a battle with pride. If you or someone you know is struggling with addiction to sensual vices, relationships, or images, FBI has certified biblical counselors who are standing by to show you how to employ biblical principles and establish biblical guard rails so you can walk in purity and humility. You can contact our directors of counseling, Jim and Paula Johnson, at 904-704-8260.

In Christ, Pastor Adam Wuthnow

Contact Pastor Adam at adam@fbcinverness.com

age 6

Citrus County Blessings



The start of the 2025-2026 school year is almost here! Please remember to pray for the students and pick up peanut butter and jelly (in plastic containers only please) to be sent home with needy students. Place the peanut butter & jelly in the basket in the church foyer. We also accept monetary donations and we can shop for you—just

mark on your giving envelope "Blessings" where it designates "other". For more information or questions, contact Barbara Leith at 410-746-5238 or Marilyn Jordan at 352-726-1658.

Mailbox Bible Club



June 2025 Report

The Mailbox Bible Club continues to seek God's plan for our ministry. We are excited to see what God has planned for us in 2025. Our student enrollment is increasing and we have several locations that are rapidly increasing their participation.

We mailed 277 lessons in June and awarded 9 certificates to students who completed a series of lessons. As of June 30, we have 206 active students.

We are continuing to see our student numbers increase in several prison units. This is usually a result of several of our students getting together for Bible study and then they continue to refer new students.

When we have prepared all the lessons for mailing each week, we pray over the mailing box and ask God to direct the lessons to the person or persons he wants to have them. We know that from past experience, once the lessons get delivered by the postal service, they are sometimes left in cells or in a reading room and we don't know who will pick them up and be led to start our study. That happened this month. An inmate found an empty return envelope and used it to send her letter requesting our studies. That was a God thing and that is why we pray over the lessons. We know that God has a plan for each piece of paper or envelope in that mailing. We praise God that He uses our efforts to bring people to him.

We started our ministry in May 2018. We have been blessed with many loyal volunteers over the past seven years. We are currently needing to train new volunteers for several of the jobs within the club. We are realizing that it is not good to have only one person who can perform some of the jobs. Our most urgent need at this time is for a person or persons to learn our computerized tracking system for maintaining the student records. It is a simple program that is easy to learn. The Missions Team is responsible for our ministry. If you are interested in learning more about how you could help our ministry, please let Sarah Stalnaker know at sarah@fbcinverness.com

First Baptist Inverness Page 7

Samaritan's Purse Operation Christmas Child



Suggestions for August: (School Supplies)
Notebooks, Pens, Erasers, Pencils,
Pencil Sharpeners, Colored Pencils,
Crayons, Markers, Paper Clips,
Binder Clips, Scissors, Mini Staplers,
Hole Punches, Glue Sticks (no liquid glue), Stencils,



Stickers, Rulers, Solar Calculators, Math Sets (compass & protractor), Coloring Books, Watercolor Paints (no liquids), Doodle Pads, Picture Books, & Easy Reader Books. The OCC Workdays will resume in August. For more information, contact Sandy Watson at 863-261-3119 or watsonsandy48@gmail.com.

Stuff The Bus



Stuff the Bus

Please help provide school supplies for students going back to school. Look for the bus with the box in the foyer and drop off your donations. Suggestions: notebook paper, #2 pencils, pens, erasers, pencil sharpeners, scissors, rulers, glue sticks, crayons, colored pencils, markers, highlighters, index cards, folders, spiral notebooks, composition books, 3-ring binders/notebooks, post-it notes, tissues, backpacks, and lunchboxes. Thank you!

Back-To-School Sales Tax Holiday

The Florida Back-to-School Sales Tax Holiday is the entire month of August. Many of the items needed for Stuff The Bus and Operation Christmas Child will be tax free during the month of August.

School Supplies \$50 or less, Learning aids and jigsaw puzzles \$30 or less (Electronic books, Flashcards, Interactive books, Jigsaw puzzles, Learning cards, Matching games, Memory games, Puzzle books, Search-and-find books, Stacking or nesting blocks or sets, Toys that teach reading or math skills), and Clothing, footwear, and accessories selling for \$100 or less (Hair Accessories, Scarves, Wallets, Backpacks and book bags, Bandanas, Blouses, Coin purses, Costumes, Dresses, Fanny packs, Gloves, Hats and caps, Pants, Purses, Raincoats and ponchos, Rain hats, Shawls and wraps, Shirts, Shoes, Shorts, Skirts, Sleepwear, Socks, Sweaters, and Underclothes).

A full list of can be found at https://floridarevenue.com/taxes